
 
18th December 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am writing to inform you of our plans for reopening, following the Christmas holiday. I feel it is important 
that you have this information as soon as possible so that the necessary arrangements can be made. It has 
been a difficult term for all schools and their communities and the general view is that January could bring 
similar challenges.  
 
As a school we want to ensure that pupils return in safety and as a result, we will stagger the return within 
the first week. This will allow us to reinforce expectations and canteen arrangements with pupils so that 
they are fully aware of the expectations over the coming term. Our kitchens have been operating on 
reduced capacity and this time will give us chance to make sure that everything is fully operational by the 
time we have a full intake of pupils on Monday 11th January 2021. 
 
The format of the week will be as follows: 
 

Monday 4th January 2021 INSET (School is closed to all pupils) 

Tuesday 5th January2021 Preparation Day (School is closed to all pupils) 

Wednesday 6th January 2021 Preparation Day (School is closed to all pupils) 

Thursday 7th January 2021 • Attendance in school for all Primary phase 
pupils. 

• Attendance in school for Years 7, 10 and 11. 

• Attendance in school for Vulnerable 
learners and children of Key Worker 
families. 

• Remote learning for Years 8 and 9. 

Friday 8th January  • Attendance in school for all Primary phase 
pupils. 

• Attendance in school for Years 8, 9 and 11. 

• Attendance in school for Vulnerable 
learners and children of Key Worker 
families. 

• Remote learning for Years 7 and 10. 

Monday 11th January 2021 All pupils return to school as normal. 

 
The two Preparation days will allow us to revisit our risk assessments and evaluate the current 
transmission rates and staffing levels. If there are any changes to our plans, we will communicate them as 
soon as possible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
As always, I thank you for your continued support and wish you a happy and healthy new year. 
 
Kind Regards 
 

 
Shaun Clarke 
 


